
 

 

Friendship Quilters Is Proud to 
Present It’s 

 

ANNUAL HOLIDAY PARTY 
December 10, 2024 

6:00 p.m.    
                               

Hamburger Factory 
14122 Midland Road 

Poway CA 92064 

 

Friendship Quilters of San Diego 

Website: www.friendshipquilterssd.org 
Mailing Address: P.O. Box 1174, Poway, CA 92074 
Newsletter Editor: Colleen McCune 
Webmaster: Shelly Gragg 
Email: FriendshipQuiltersInfo@gmail.com 
Facebook: Friendship Quilters Guild of San Diego 
Zelle Payments: friendshipquiltersinfo@gmail.com 

December 2024 

Next Board Meeting: 
Tuesday, December 5, 6:30 pm  

Halcyon Realty 
14282 Danielson 

Poway, CA 92064  
 

    Guild Meeting:   
2nd Monday of the month  
(Sept—June) 6:30 pm 

Incarnation Lutheran Church  
16889 Espola Road 
Poway CA 92064 

 

Meetings 

December 
at a Glance: 

December 2, 2024 
1:00 p.m. 

Slow Sewing 
Via Zoom 

December 3, 2024 
Deadline to RSVP for 

Holiday Party 
FriendshipQuiltersInfo@gmail.com 

December 5, 2024 
10:00 a.m.—3:00 p.m. 

Quilty Pleasures 
Creative Coop—Ramona 

December 5, 2024 
6:30 p.m. 

Board Meeting 

December 6, 2024 
10:00 a.m. 

Philanthropy Sit & Sew 

 NO GUILD MEETING 
 IN DECEMBER 

December  10, 2024 
CHRISTMAS PARTY 

Hamburger Factory 
6:00 p.m. 

 

December 13, 2024 
11:00 a.m. 

Sew Hungry 

 

77 Members 

 

 

 

Please join us at our Annual 
Holiday Party at the 
Hamburger Factory on 
December 10, 2024, at 6:00 p.m.  
Details can be found on page 
three of the newsletter.  You 
must RSVP by Tuesday, 

December 3rd.   

Email: 
FriendshipQuiltersInfo@gmail.com 
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2024/2024 Committee Chairs 

 

Make sure to checkout December’s 
Newsletter for exciting information 
regarding our Holiday Party and other 
events taking place this month! 

 



 

 

Please join us for our Annual Holiday Party at the Hamburger 
Factory on Tuesday, December 10th at 6:00 pm. The cost is 
$25 per person and includes your dinner, drink, dessert, tax, 
and tip. You can pay in advance by Zelle or at the party by cash 
or check to the Guild.  The Holiday Menu is listed below.    

Friendship 
Quilters’ Annual 
Holiday Party  

 

 
 

JUNIOR LARIAT BURGER AND FRIES 
¼ pound burger with American cheese, lettuce, and tomato on a sesame seed bun 

 
 JUNIOR PATTI MELT AND FRIES 

¼ pound burger on grilled rye bread with American cheese and grilled onions 
 

JUNIOR BRITISH BURGER AND FRIES 
¼ pound burger with bacon, Swiss cheese, lettuce, and tomato on a sesame seed bun 

 
FRENCH DIP AND FRIES 

Hot slices of roast beef on a French roll served with au jus for dipping 
 

TURKEY SANDWICH 
Breast of turkey slices, lettuce, tomato and mayonnaise served on your choice of bread with potato chips 

 
TUNA MELT 

Grilled tuna salad on grilled rye bread with American cheese served with French fries 
 

RANCHO CHICKEN SANDWICH AND FRIES 
Grilled sliced chicken breast topped with melted Swiss cheese and topped with ranch dressing served on a French roll 

 
CHEFS SALAD 

Spring Mix salad topped with turkey, tomato slices, American and Swiss cheese, 
and a hard-boiled egg. Served with your choice of dressing 

 
BEVERAGES 

Coke   -   Diet Coke   -   Dr. Pepper   -   Sprite   -    Root Beer    -    Fanta Orange 
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FriendshipQuiltersInfo@gmail.com



 

 

President’s Message 
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Karla Seyb-Stockton—President 

Greetings friends!  

This year is rushing by! Here we are firmly facing the holiday season already! As I write this, my turkey is defrosting in the 
refrigerator upstairs! (Admittedly, it is early. This might be the first year I don’t have to finish defrosting it under running 
water on Thanksgiving morning!)  

I was so intrigued by the California History Quilt Project presentation. I am thankful there are those committed to collecting 
the history that makes up the quilting world… and that includes all of us. We ARE the quilting world. Or at least a little 
corner of it. Thanks to those who came on Tuesday morning and afternoon to have your quilts photographed, have their data 
collected, and consequently be entered into the quilt index. It was fun to see some OLD beautiful quilts, and some newer 
beautiful quilts too! A couple things became clear… first, we don’t know everything we wish we knew about the quilts of the 
previous generations that are in our families. So many details of why each quilt was made, where the fabric came from and who 
all helped make it are lost when our elders went to their graves. This is a great reason to document the quilts we are making. 
Get the stories of your quilts written down… whether it is in a notebook or on the Quilt Index (but I recommend the Index, 
since future generations can look that up from wherever they are!) … so the future generations can continue to tell the stories 
of your quilts. Secondly, many of us don’t have family that wants our old family quilts or to keep our quilts in the family. What 
do we do with the old quilts we own, and the new ones we are making, when we get to the end of our lives? There are some 
museums, but most of us don’t own or make ‘museum’ quilts. There are quilt auction houses, but shipping our quilts to them is 
expensive and there is no guarantee they will sell. They can be donated to charity for re-sale or to keep someone warm who 
needs it. Organizations like California Heritage Quilt Project can accept some that they use for fundraisers, and two of our 
members took them up on that offer, but they can’t take all of them that are out there. They suggest use them. Enjoy them. 
Use them every day and wear them out. 

And while I could tell you a LOT more about the Quilt Index and the California Heritage Quilt Project, it is time to shift gears 
and talk about our HOLIDAY PARTY! Join in for a festive time together, a good meal, and some fun on Tuesday, December 
10 at the Hamburger Factory in 
Poway. Bring a wrapped decoration (it 
doesn’t have to be a tree ornament) to 
share in our decoration exchange, and 
we’ll have some other fun stuff to do… 
but mostly, we’ll enjoy being together. 
THERE IS STILL TIME TO SIGN 
UP. I have to turn in the final numbers 
one week ahead, on December 3, so 
text or call me to RSVP (858)883-8038. 
The cost is $25 payable to the guild… 
by Zelle, sending a check to the guild, 
or paying by cash or check made out to 
the guild the night of the party.  

Finally, I was gratified to hear all the 
chatter when I asked you to share your 
worst quilting mistake at the beginning 
of the November guild meeting. None 
of us is perfect. We have all made 
embarrassing mistakes. And we have 
all lived through them. Part of being 
friends is sharing our downs as well as 
our ups… so don’t let your mistakes 
keep you up at night. And keep on 
quilting! 

Blessings to all, 

Karla 

 

she’s 

the naughty 



 

 

December Birthdays 
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Retreats 

Need to Pay for the Holiday Party or 
Renew Your Dues? 
Payments to the Guild is Easy! 

Candy Mittag—Membership Chair 
Cheryl Neuharth—Membership Chair 

We had a great speaker for November’s meeting! There were 
31 members attending plus three guests including the speaker 
and we had one new Member join the guild. 

Our membership total is now at 77 members. 

See you at the December party at the Hamburger Factory!   

Candy and Cheryl 

Do you need to renew your Dues, pay for a Workshop, or pay 
for a Retreat?  There are two ways to pay for anything guild 
related.  

 Send in a check to our P.O. Box 1174, Poway, CA 92074; 
or  

 Send money electronically (in your bank app) with 
ZELLE. Our Zelle address is 
friendshipquiltersinfo@gmail.com .  

Carol G                                                        December 23 

Becky R                                                      December 24 

Gloria S                                                       December 28 

Colleen McCune—Quilt Retreat 
Chairperson 

Our 2025 Retreat Dates at Vina De 
Lestonac this year are: 
 

April 11-13, 2025; and 
October 10-12, 2025. 
 
The Cost Remains $412 for a double 
room and $562 for a single room.  Please 
contact Colleen for more information or 
to register.   
 
Your Retreat Committee ~ 
Colleen McCune                             
Ninette Turner 
Marianne Tucker                          
Crystal Simpson              

Fat Quarter Exchange 

Sew Hungry 
Second Friday of Each Month 

Karen Schwartz—Chairperson 

Sew Hungry is going to be changed to the second Friday of 
the month to accommodate more members who can't come 
on Tuesday.  

December’s Sew Hungry will be held on December 13, 2024 
at 11:00 a.m.  Please meet us at the Broken Yolk in Carmel 
Mountain Ranch for an opportunity to get to know your 
fellow guild members better! 

Sophia Browning—Chairperson 

There will be no Fat Quarter Exchange in December due to 
the Holiday Party.  See you in January! 

Membership 
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“Quilty” Pleasures 
Meets the First Tuesday of  Each Month  

Gloria Mauno—Quilty Pleasures Chairperson 

Come join the Quilty Pleasures sewing group on Tuesday, 
December 3rd, at the Creative Coop in Ramona. 

We’ll be there from 10am - 3pm, with a fee of $15.  Bring a 

lunch, a sewing project and supplies, and just see how much 

you can get done.   

Hope to see you there! 

Philanthropy 
 

Opportunity of the Month 
Hope Campbell—Opportunity of the Month Chairperson 

The opportunity of the month baskets were won by Carol 
Giesing, Michael Dwyer, and Melina Casteloes. The bonus 
baskets were won by Iris Williams and Joan Thompson. Yes, 
there were three regular baskets and two bonus baskets. 

Additionally, I will continue to bring a basket of quilt 
patterns that you may look through and take without 
needing to buy a ticket. 

This is a fundraiser for the guild and a great way to add fabric 
to your stash. I would love to see quits shared that have some 
of the opportunity fabric in them. Be sure to mention this 
when you share your quilts. 

We will not have opportunity baskets at our holiday party in 

December. In January, come to the Opportunity of the 

Month table to look at the wealth of fabric in the baskets and 

buy your tickets for a chance to win a bountiful basket. 

Sue Mezera—Philanthropy Chairperson 

Out next Sit and Sew will be on Friday December 6 from 10 
to 3 at my house. 

We have several quilts that need labels so they can go out 
the door. 

Please come and support us, 

Sue Mezera 
13966 Pequot Dr.  
Poway CA 92064 

Books and Blocks 

Karla Seyb-Stockton—President 

This year’s President’s Challenge is ‘Books and Blocks’. You 
are invited to make a quilt interpreting that however you 
wish. There are no size restrictions. You are free to depict one 
book or many, ones you have read recently or your favorites 
from childhood or any other books you decide! Be as literal 
or figurative as you like. This is not a contest, because I don’t 
want to pit us against each other. Everyone who completes a 
quilt is a winner! The goal is to bring them to the February 
Meeting. (And I will say, even if you aren’t all the way done, 
bring what you have and commit to bringing the finished 
product to show whenever you get it done!). I won’t spill all 
the beans, but I have identified all the books I will include 
and two blocks are done!   
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Quilter of the Month Spotlight: Cheryl Neuharth 

This December, we are excited to feature Cheryl 
Neuharth.  Cheryl has been a member of Friendship Quilt 
Guild for many years and if you don’t already know her, 
you surely have been greeted by her and seen her smiling 
face at the Membership table!  Thank you Cheryl for the 
time you spend assisting all of us at Friendship! 

Long before Cheryl was born, both of her grandfathers 
worked for the Santa Fe Railroad as track supervisors and 
both families also lived in railroad coaches that had been 
converted into living spaces.   Cheryl’s paternal 
grandmother convinced the Santa Fe Railroad to attach a 
flatbed to her coach so she could grow a garden. Her 
grandfather then built flower and vegetable boxes for her 
to plant her garden in.  Pictures of her grandmother’s 
garden were published in the Santa Fe Newsletter. 

Cheryl’s mom attended high-school in Capistrano while 
her parents were on the tracks by living with her aunt who 
was a professional seamstress. Her mom  graduated from 
high school in 1949.  Also in 1949, her dad returned home 
from the Navy.  That is when they were introduced and 
soon married in 1950.  Cheryl arrived in 1952. 

Cheryl’s mom learned to sew while living with her aunt.  When Cheryl was very young, her mom purchased a 1058 
Singer sewing 403a machine.  Cheryl said that mom would sew matching dresses for herself, Cheryl and her sister.   

Cheryl was six years old when her mom taught her how to sew.  Cheryl began with tube dresses for her Barbie, 
which she still has today.   In middle school Cheryl took home economics, which led to her sewing her own clothes. 
She made a prom dress in 1970 and wedding dress 1976.  In 1998 Cheryl made her first quilt for her first-born son, 
then for graduation including photos.  

Cheryl’s stepfather traveled all over the world and she yearned to travel when hearing his stories.  After reading 
The Thorn Birds, her first trip was to Australia with her son and the Poway High School Band.  Egypt was a place 
her dad dreamed of traveling to since being a small child.  So, in 2000, she took her dad to Egypt.  The local theater 
was decorated with Egyptian designs as it was built during the Egyptian era of discovery.  They then traveled to 
Isreal together.  Since that time Cheryl has traveled to Ireland, Scotland, Thailand, and Germany. 

Cheryl became a LVN in 1974 and worked in various medical facilities. In 2014 she retired from the Poway School 
District after 20 years.  Her favorite job was working in the Special Ed with medically fragile students. In 2016 
Cheryl was diagnosed with Breast Cancer. She currently volunteers at Kaiser and speaks with women newly 
diagnosed with breast cancer, where she answers their questions and offers helpful tips with the process. 

After her retirement, Cheryl’s husband Ken (also her prom date) bought an Airstream Trailer and they traveled for 
months at a time throughout the Western states.  Cheryl also collects vintage Singer Machines and everything with 
the red S label.  She still owns her mom’s machine. 

Cheryl enjoys making quilts for philanthropy, charities, Breast Cancer Awareness, and memory quilts. Most 
recently she donated her inherited family quilts to the California Heritage Quilt Project, as they will document the 
history and preserve them. 



 

 

Just Get it Done! 
Susan Busch—Chairperson 

Hello Quilters! 

Thank you to all of you that brought me your projects for 
November.  Our next turn in date is in February.  I will not 
be at the December Holiday Party, so don't bring any 
projects to the party.  If you were not able to turn in your 
project at the November meeting, you can bring it to the 
January meeting and get a ticket for completion.   

You all are working hard to "Just GET it Done" this 
year.   Keep up the good work.  I enjoy seeing all of your 
lovely finished projects. There will be lots of prizes to be 
won in June with all those tickets you have 
accumulated.   Have lots of fun sewing and see you in 
January!   
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Want to Place an Add in the Newsletter? 

SIZE RATE FOR A FULL YEAR Sept-June 

 

business card    $6  One Issue                $50 full year 

1/4 page            $8  One Issue                 $65 full year 

1/3 page            $9  One Issue                 $70 full year 

1/2                    $10  One Issue                $75 full year 



 

 

Slow Sewing Group 
First Monday of Each Month 
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Karla Seyb-Stockton—Chairperson 

You are invited to join on Zoom on the first Monday of every 
month. We sit and stitch, share ideas, projects and progress, 
and whatever life brings our way. We have participants who 
do English paper piecing, hand appliqué, knit or crochet, and 
other fiber arts. All are welcome. 

The next Slow Sewing Group Gathering is Monday, 
December 2, 1-3pm Pacific Time.  

The Zoom link is always the same. Call Karla Seyb-Stockton 

(858)883-8038 for the link. 

AccuQuilt Go Cutter 

Are you aware that the Guild has a Go-Cutter.  As a Guild 
member, you can check out the Go-Cutter at any time.  A 
$50 deposit is required, but your check will be returned upon 
drop-off of the cutter and/or dies. 

We also want to extend a BIG “Thank You” to our generous 
guild members that have been donating dies to the guild.  
Our collection has greatly expanded—please check it out! 

 

 

To pickup the Go-Cutter and/or the dies, please contact 
Colleen McCune via email at colleen.sandiego@gmail.com or 
via phone or text at (858) 722-6079. 

2 1/2” Strip #55014 

Baby, Baby #55037 

Baby (duck/teddy bear) 55037 

Calico Cat #55065 

Circles 1.5, 1.75, 2.25, 2.5 
#55155 

Circles 2”, 3”, 5” #55325 

Circles 4,5,7,8”  #55462 

Clam Shell 8” #55436 

Crazy Quilt 6” #55226 

Daisy #55327 

Dancing Umbrella #55178 

Drunkard’s Path 7” #55034 

Equilateral Triangle 4 1/2” 
#55429 

Feathers #55008 

Flying Geese #55456                     

Gingerbread Cookie #55862 

Gingham Dog #55064  

Heart 2, 3, 5”  #55029 

JOY #55307 

Local Color by Bill Ker 
#55452 

Love #55306 

Lullaby #55038 

Nautical Medley #55497 

Overall Sam #55062 

Quarter Square-4” #55047           

Queen of Hearts #55325 

Rag Square 8 1/2” #55013 

Ribbon Twist #5505 

Rose of Sharon #55382 

Rose of Sharon #55045 

Simple Shapes #55117                   

Square 2 1/2” multiples 
#55059 

Square 5” #55010 

Square 10” #55451 

Star #55028 

Sunbonnet Sue #55061 

Western Medley #55227 

 

 

Happy 
Holidays! 



 

 

MISSOURI STAR RETREAT 
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GOOD NEWS!  WE ARE GOING TO MISSOURI STAR AND WE ARE STILL 

ABLE TO ACCEPT ADDITIONAL REGISTRATIONS!  

SEE BELOW FOR UPDATED DETAILS 

MISSOURI STAR QUILT RETREAT 

MAY 20, 2025 9:00 a.m. to May 23, 2025 noon. 

Cost $500 

Early Check-In on Monday, May 19, 2025 at 6:00 pm available (Cost $50) 

Sewing Machine Rental $75 if requested 

Meals are included.  Special meal requests of  Gluten Free or Lactose Intolerant are available.  Please advise of 
these issues at time of registration. 

The retreat center is a “dorm room” setup, so other retreaters will be in your room.  All requests for roommates 
will be accommodated. 

Payments:  At the time you register a 50% payment is due, i.e., $250 for May 20-23, or $275 for early check-in May 
19-23.  Checks should be made payable to Colleen McCune.   Your final payment ($250/$275) will be due on 
February 1, 2025.  

Please make certain that these dates work for 
you!  There are no refunds because our group is 
committed to pay in full for the number of people 
we reserve for.  So, if you have to pull out of the 
retreat, you will need to find a replacement to get 
a refund.  I will, of course, try to assist you in 
finding a replacement. 

Travel arrangements and ground transportation 
are up to the individual retreater. 

Transportation from the Kansas City Airport is 
available from an independent contractor:  Call 
Liz Manley 816-351-9172 for pricing/reservations. 

For more information or to register, contact: 

Colleen McCune           (858) 722-6079 
9680 Paseo Montril     colleen.sandiego@gmail.com 
San Diego CA 92129 

 

  

!
this year was to go to 



 

 

                        MONTH AT A GLANCE 

Page 11 

January 2025 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 2 3 

Sit N Sew   

Philanthropy 

4 

5 6  7   10:00 Quilty 

Pleasures/Ramona 

6:30 Board Mtg 

8 9 10 

 

Sew Hungry 

11:00 a.m. 

11 

12 13   Slow Sewing 

Group 1:00 p.m. 

6:30 Guild Mtg 

 

14 

 

15 

 

16 17 18 

Sit N Sew   

Philanthropy 

19 20 21 22 

ROAD TO CA 
CONFERENCE 

23 

 

24 25 

26 27 28 29 30 31  

December 2024 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2  Slow Sewing 

Group 1:00 p.m. 

3 10:00 Quilty 

Pleasures/Ramona 

6:30 Board Mtg 

4 5 6    10:00 am 

Sit N Sew   

Philanthropy 

7 

8 9  NO GUILD 

MEETING 

 10     6:30 

Holiday Party 

Hamburger Factory 

11 12 13 

Sew Hungry 

11:00 a.m. 

14 

15 16 

 

17    18 

 

19 20 21    

22 23 24 25 

 

26 

 

27 28 

29 

 

                  

30 31     



 

 

 

REMEMBER TO CHECK OUT 

THE ROAD TO CALIFORNIA QUILTERS’ CONFERENCE & SHOWCASE 

JANUARY 22-25, 2025 AT THE ONTARIO CONVENTION CENTER 

https://www.roadtocalifornia.com 
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December 2024  Holiday Party! 

January 13, 2025 Jean Impey   An Insider’s Look at the Fabric Industry 

February 10, 2025 Catherine Wilson  Paper Piecing the Judy Way (Cert. Niemeyer Instructor) 

February 11, 2025 Workshop   Pocket Compass 

March 10, 2025  Philanthropy Night   

April 14, 2025  Kim Oleson   Ice Dying 

May 12, 2025  Linda Sullivan of Colourwerx Got Colour! 

May 13, 2025  Workshop   ColourBugs and Curves! Learn improv piecing and curves 

June 2025  End of Year Party! 

Programs and Workshops at a Glance 
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Friendship Quilters of  San Diego meets at  

Incarnation Lutheran Church  
16889 Espola Rd. 
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MEETING LOCATION  
  

Incarnation Lutheran Church 
16889 Espola Road 
Poway CA 92064 
858-487-2225 
Website: godamongus.us  
 
SPEAKER DINNER LOCATION 
 

Karl Strauss Brewery 
10448 Reserve Dr. 
San Diego CA 92127 
(858) 376-2739  
Website: karlstrauss.com 
 
WORKSHOP LOCATION 
 

Paradise Sewing 
13242 Poway Road 
Poway CA 92064 
858-679-9808 
Website: paradisesewing.com 
 
 

PHILANTHROPY SIT & SEW 
 

Sue Mezera’s Home 
13966 Pequot Drive 
Poway, CA 92064 
 
 

PARTY LOCATION 
 

Hamburger Factory 
14122 Midland Road 
Poway CA 92064 
858-486-4575 
Website: hamburgerfactory.com 
 
“QUILTY” PLEASURES 
 

My Happy Place Quilt Shop 
2405 Main Street #4 
Ramona CA 92065 
760-654-3060 
Website: info@myhappyplacequiltshop.com 
 
BOARD MEETINGS 
 

Halycon Realty 
14282 Danielson 
Poway CA 92064 
858-243-5304 
Website: halyconca.com 
 

 
SEW HUNGRY 
 

Broken Yolk 
11630 Carmel Mountain Rd. 
San Diego, CA 92128 

Addresses at a Glance 


